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The Brooklyn Aquarium Society 
entered the Fall season with a 
big bang – namely out Giant 

Auction! We had lots of items of 
interest for our members and friends 
– plants, corals, marine fish and 
invertebrates, freshwater fish and 
invertebrates like shrimp and snails. 
We had many items at our sales tables, 
including BAS shirts, hats and patches. 
We had aquarium and fish books, 
filters, pumps, aquatic decorations, fish 
food – you name it and it was there. A cool evening 
brought in the crowd and we warmed them up with 
our knowledgeable auctioneers – Bill Amely, Dan 
Puleo and Dennis Alestra. They worked the audience 
like a well oiled machine! There were many familiar 
faces and some new attendees, and everyone left with 
a smile. 

All this would not be possible without our 
sponsors, such as local stores and manufactures. 
When you go to the local pet shops let them 
know you are a BAS member. They need to know 
we are giving back to them. We also have many 
members donate to our club every meeting. 
If you have old tank, equipment (that still 
functions), or healthy livestock that you wish to 

donate you can bring them to any 
meeting. 

Our next meeting is 
November 8th at the New York 
Aquarium Education Hall. We will 
have Lou Ekus of Tropic Marin. 
Lou’s topic for the evening will be  
“Reef Chemistry Made Easy.” As 
always FREE parking and FREE 
refreshments for our members. 
Hope to see you there.

New BAS shirts arrived and 
they were selling like hotcakes! Many of you 
noticed that the BAS officers and Board members 
wore the regular BAS shirt with the word TEAM 
on the back. We did this to identify our members 
that work and help organize our events. We also 
have new BAS hats in a light blue color. 

If you want to see different speakers and 
learn about different aquatic systems, fish, plants 
and marine life, please let me know. The elected 
officials of the Brooklyn Aquarium Society are 
here to serve YOU! Please let us know what 
you want and why, because it would be helpful 
to everyone. It is important that you visit and 
patronize our sponsors. It goes full circle: by 
helping them, they are also helping you as 
hobbyists and everyone is helping the Brooklyn 
Aquarium Society, so help us, help you!

For more info, please call our BAS Hotline 
at (718) 837-4455, or visit our modern website at 
WWW.BROOKLYNAQUARIUMSOCIETY.ORG.

On a more personal note – any member who 
wants to attend a Board meeting, which is held at 
Education Hall of the New York Aquarium on the 
1st Friday of the month, September through June, 
please notify me at (347) 277-4793 by the Tuesday 
before the meeting.

Steven Matassa
President  

Holiday Party 
Dec. 13

There’s no regular meeting in December.
 We must know if you are coming and 
how many in your group. $20/each,   

$10 for kids under 13.
Bring payment to the Nov. 8 meeting 

or contact Marie Licciardello 
at 718-377-7749

See page 10 for all the details!

http://WWW.BROOKLYNAQUARIUMSOCIETY.ORG


Lou Ekus is CEO of Tropic Marin USA and, 
along with his wife, Leslie, are responsible 
for all Tropic Marin products, product support 

and aquarist assistance in the US and Canada. Lou 
has been actively involved in the marine aquarium 
industry for over 22 years.  He frequently works with 
aquarists, helping them with system issues big and 
small from large public aquariums to ½ gallon nano 
reefs.

Lou has been a salt water aquarist most of 
his life. As an adult, he designed and built a 
multi-tank system in his home consisting of a 
150 gallon mixed reef tank, a 150 community fish 
only tank and a 90 gallon predator tank. This 
system also incorporated a custom lighting and 
filtration systems all designed and built by Lou. 
Due to time and traveling constraints, Lou has 
downsized and is enjoying the ease of care of a 

150 gallon African Cichlid tank and is currently 
working on a small, 29 gallon, mangrove 
ecosystem experiment.

Lou is an avid saltwater fly fisherman, holds 
a commercial hot air balloon license and is an 
antique car enthusiast, often taking trips in their 
1931 Ford Roadster, named Irma, with Leslie. 
There’s no telling where the three of them will 
show up!

 Lou and Leslie have recently taken on the 
management of Aquarium Munster USA as well.

,



Nov. auction is 50/50 ! See page 11 for more info!
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NOVEMBER 22, 24 - 25thANNUAL OHIO 
CICHLID ASSOCIATION EXTRAVAGANZA. 
Held at the Holidy Inn, Strongville, 15471 
Royalton Rd, Strongville, OH. This three day 
event celebrating cichlids and catfish. Holiday 
Inn ,15471 Royalton Road, Strongsville, Ohio 
44136, Phone: 440-238-8800.

The hotel is conveniently located at I-71 and 
Route 82, just 10 minutes south of Cleveland 
Hopkins International Airport. Room rate 
(registered attendees): $74 per night (up to 4 
people per room). Book by calling the hotel 
directly at 1-440-238-8800. Overflow rooms 
available at the Super 8 - Strongsville, Ohio, 
1-440- 238-0170. Registered attendees will see 
world class speakers; Hans Georg Evers, Ad 
Konings, Oliver Lucanus and Melanie Stiassny. 
Manufacturer booths, vendor booths, a large 
fish show, a hospitality suite and fish being sold 
throughout the hotel. Saturday features a swap 
meet, informal awards dinner and an auction 
with brand new goods donated by aquarium 
manufacturers. There will be a Kid’s Tank 
Decorating Event and silent auctions. The family-
friendly weekend culminates in an awesome 
fish auction on Sunday, where over 1,000 
bags of cichlids and catfish are sold. For info: 
http://www.ohiocichlid.com/extravaganza.
extravaganzainfo

APRIL 17 - 19 - NEC 45th ANNUAL 
CONVENTION 2020. Held at the Red Lion Hotel 
Cromwell, 100 Berlin Ave., Cromwell, CT 06414 
Conveniently situated off I-91 With fitness center 
open 24 hours or unwind in the solarium’s sauna 
or hot tub, or explore Cromwell’s charming 
downtown. The Red Lion Hotel is a smoke-free 
and pet-friendly hotel. Check in: 3pm Check out: 
11am. For reservations, call 860-288-4985 for our 
room rate of $109 per night (excluding occupancy 
tax) please mention you are attending the NEC 
Convention with user code NECN0411. PLEASE 
TAKE NOTE: In order to receive the NEC’s 
room rate, you MUST register with the hotel on 
or before MARCH 20, 2019. After that date, you 
will be charged the “going rate” of hotel rooms. 
NOTE: the hotel has extened our special room 
rate until Monday March 25th! For info: northeast 
council.org

AUGUST 28, 30 - MACNA 2020. Held 
at Phoenix Convention Center, next door to 
Phoenix’s largest hotel, the Sheraton Grand 
Phoenix. This will be the 32nd annual MACNA. 
By supporting MASNA and MACNA, you show 
the marine aquarium industry that you support 
MACNA’s mission of Education, Trade, and 
Community, as well as support the goals and 
programs of MASNA. For info. 
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Meraym Tori
Tim Armstrong

Howard Dressler, James Longo, Jay Rogoff, 
Jerry Schwartz, Mariana Miller-D’Alessandro, 

Mike Gillespie, Syed Karim, Denis Vardaro



Friday
Dec. 13

7 p.m.

Holiday Party!

Legends Bar & Grill
2128 Flatbush Ave. (off Quentin Road)

$20 for members, friends and family, $10 for children 13 and under
Buffet style: 3 appetizers:

Buffalo wings, Stuffed mushrooms, Mozzarella sticks
Entrees: London broil, Chicken Francese, Flounder

Rice pilaf, Penne pasta, salad, mixed vegetables, bread & butter
Soda, coffee and cookies

There is no regular meeting in December! We must know if you are coming and how many in your group. 
Bring payment to the Nov. 8 meeting or contact Marie Licciardello at 718-377-7749.



Born and raised in New York City, John 
Todaro served in the U.S. Army in Fort Rucker, 
Alabama. John published a children’s book – 
Phillip the Flower Eating Phoenix. He was an 
art director for the McCann, Erikson and Ted 
Bates advertisement agencies. A man of creative 
pursuits, his hobbies included photography, 
pottery, watercolors, woodworking and tropical 
fish.

John’s passion and love for the Brooklyn 
Aquarium Society (BAS), of which he was a club 
member for greater than 50 years, combined his 
creative genius and his leadership abilities. John 
was the Corresponding Secretary, Exchange Editor 
and Editor of two of the Societies publications 
The Bulletin and The Aquatica (The Brooklyn 
Aquarium Society was the only club in the 
United States to publish two aquatic magazines 

thanks to John). John became President of the 
Brooklyn Aquarium Society in 2001 through 2003. 
As President, John created the club’s Education 
Program which brought aquariums to public 
and private schools throughout New York City 
and allowed our talented members to provide 
presentations to schools, community centers and 
senior citizen facilities. As President Emeritus, he 
created the Centennial Journal of the Brooklyn 
Aquarium Society and the 100th Birthday party at 
the New York Aquarium in 2011.

In 2004 John and his son Andrew moved to 
Vermont. John passed peacefully in his home on 
Thursday, October 17, 2019. He was 81 years old. 
John is succeeded by his three children (Christie 
Potter and Andrew and Anna Todaro) and his two 
grandchildren (Riley and Ella Potter). A beloved 
husband, father and great man!

John Joseph Todaro
1938 – 2019



Must be livestock to qualify  
(fish, plants or corals) payment for items 

sold will be paid at the January 2020 event. 
Please no more than 10 bags per person for 
the 50/50 any more bags will be considered 

a straight donation to BAS.

AT THE
NOVEMBER AUCTION

BAS WILL DO A 50/50 SPLIT
ON ALL LIVESTOCK!





Monster 
Bucket 

Giveaway!
The Club gave away 100 

5-gallon buckets to attendees at 
our Giant Fall Auction. 

Thank you Monster!





Auction Tip
There is scrap paper at the 

fish table with pens and pencils 
for you to record what bag 

numbers you’re interested in. 
Bags are not auctioned off in 
order, so you need to write 

down what numbers you’ll 
want to bid on.



Do you need CO2 
to grow plants?

You do not have to add carbon dioxide to grow 
beautiful aquatic plants. ... All that your aquatic plants 

need is a reasonable balance of nutrients and light. 
Carbon dioxide is important for aquatic plant growth, but 

it is in the water even if you don’t put it there yourself.
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